
August 13, 2018  Regular Board Meeting 

 

The Town of Bloomer regular monthly meeting was held on August 13, 2018 at the Bloomer 

Town Hall and was called to order by Chairman Gary Nehring at 7:30 pm.   

 

Board Members present were:  Gary Nehring, Roger McFarlane, Brian Lueck, Roxanne 

Geurkink, and Ashley Nelson 

 

The meeting began with the pledge of allegiance. 

Public Comment:  None 

 

All board members were furnished with a copy of the minutes from the July 9, 2018 Town Board 

meeting and the July 23, 2018 Special Town Board meeting.  Supervisor Lueck made a motion 

to approve the minutes. Supervisor McFarlane second.  Motion carried. 

. 

Receipts 7033 - 7044 were presented. 

Checks 10125 – 10146 and 2 electronic transfers were presented.  Supervisor Lueck made a 

motion to pay the bills and approve the financial report.  Supervisor McFarlane second.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Supervisor McFarlane made a motion to adopt the Town Transportation Resolution.  Supervisor 

Lueck second.  Motion carried.  The Town Transportation Resolution is attached and made a part 

of these minutes. 

 

A few Townships, which do not have local zoning and follow Chippewa County zoning, are 

asking Townships within Chippewa County to support a moratorium on CAFO (Confined 

Animal Feeding Operations).  The Bloomer Town board is recommending that the Town of 

Bloomer Planning Commission examine this item as it may not be addressed in the Town’s 

Zoning Ordinance. 

 

Chairman Nehring made a motion to approve the operator’s license application from Samantha 

Fischer.  Supervisor Lueck second.  Motion carried. 

 

Updates were given from the recent County Unit Meeting and the recent Election Training and 

Emergency Response workshop. 

 

 Various correspondence and mail items were discussed. 

 

The next Town Board Meeting will be Monday, September 10, 2018 at 7:30 pm.   

Meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm. 

 

Roxanne Geurkink 

Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


